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MEETING MINUTES – OCTOBER 3, 2006 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:07 P.M. by Joseph Goetz.  Pledge of Allegiance recited. 
 
Bills 
The following were presented for payment: 
 $      58.53 – to Doris Schweiger; band refreshments 
 $ 1,842.60 – to Joe Goetz; concession stand supplies 
 $ 1,705.60 – to Joe Goetz; bandfront supplies  
 
Communications 
 N/A. 

 
Report from the Secretary: 
 The minutes for September were approved with no changes. 

 
Report from the Treasurer: 
 Presented by Lorraine Makatura.  Account balance as of 9/30/2006 is $17,717.87 of which $5,357.88 

is in personal accounts and $12,359.99 is in the general fund. Report was accepted with no changes. 
 

Committee Reports: 
 

By-Laws  -- No report 

Chaperone  -- Presented by Doris Schweiger  
• Need one additional male chaperone for homecoming 

Concession --  Presented by Joe Goetz 
• To date profits are $4,824.70 

Equipment --  No Report 

Finance --  No Report 

Fundraising --  Presented by Nancy Dunham 
• Possible future fundraisers: Kids Stuff, Enjoyment Book and Crackers rather 

than candy 
• Tambellini’s will be delivered next week 

Historian --  No Report  

Internet --  Presented by Wayne Hammond. 
• September statistics: 455 unique visitors; 697 visits; average 23 hits a day; 

calendar most visited page.   
Nominating -- No report 

Publicity --  No Report 

Social --  No Report.  

Telephone -- No Report 

Uniform --  Presented by Kathy Hartle 
• Received berets for the tuba players. 
• Percussionist berets. Ordered 15 – percussionist paid for all but 2 (spares); 

Boosters picked up the shipping costs. 
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Report from the Director: 
 
Presented by Jason Dilliott. 

• Thanked everyone who helped with the Montour Band Festival and with the 9/11 activities  
• Tentative fundraising Halloween concert set for October 21 will not happen. 

 
Old Business: 
 
• The school contacted the owner of W.L. Roenigk Inc. relaying the issues were raised by parents 

concerned for the safety of their children while being transported by his buses to band events.  In, 
addition Joe Goetz spoke with the drivers at the following event and they stated that they were 
instructed to follow safety guidelines.  Since those events, there has not been any additional issues 
raised and the drivers seem to be more aware of their driving.  

 
New Business: 
 
 Request for a donation received from the Senior Night Committee for that evenings’ reception Joe 

Goetz motioned that the Boosters donate $150.00 (payable to the Northgate Winter Ensemble) for 
the Senior Night Reception; seconded by Annie Shaffer.  Motion approved unanimously. 

 Cliff Hartle stated that the Boosters might look into hosting an indoor band festival in light of how 
Montour had theirs held inside due to inclement weather. 

 Band Trip – Joe Goetz stated that he is looking into a single day-trip to Splash Lagoon in Erie with a 
stop at a dinner theatre on the return trip. 

 Barb Gusew stated that he can no longer be the contact for candy sales. 
 
Roll Call:
 
Wayne Hammond Bob Dunham Bob Anick 
Doris Schwieger Nancy Dunham Kathy Hartle 
Jason Dilliott Beth Hugo Cliff Hartle 
Joseph Goetz Janet McCourt Barb Gusew 
Lorraine Makatura Myra Eck Grant Saylor 
Andrew Getz Annie Shaffer Lisa Saylor 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:48 P.M. 


